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We are a nut 
aware school

To Be Considerate, 
To Be Positive, To Be Safe,  
To Be A Learner

INFORMATION VALUE OF THE WEEK P.B.L.

Term  1   Week 6 -  27th February, 2023

INTEGRITY
Be honest and trustworthy

 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Maddy and Luka PSSA Far North Coast 
swimmers. Well done!

Huge congratulations to Asahi, Aoi, Luka, Miles, 
Maddy, Yolanda and Oliver who represented 
the Headlands District Swimming team at the 
Far North Coast Carnival at Ballina Memorial 
pool last Wednesday. Each of these fine young 
competitors represented their school and District 
with true Coorabell spirit, determination and 
sportsmanship. Special congratulations to Luka 
and Maddy who have been selected in the 
Far North Coast combined swimming team to 
compete at the North Coast Carnival on the 14th 
March at Alstonville swimming pool. Well done 
kids!

Congratulations to Miles and Oliver who were 
selected to represent the Headlands District 
tennis team and are currently participating in 
the Far North Coast tennis trials today at Ballina 
Tennis Courts. Good luck boys!

Great to see some new faces at our first P&C 
meeting/AGM at Bangalow Bowlo last Tuesday. 
Huge thank you and congratulations to Melissa 
(Mia and Fifi’s mum) and Amanda (Atlas’s mum) 
who accepted the roles of President and Vice 
President for 2023. Big thank you to outgoing 
President Sybil (Reggie and Monty’s mum) who 
did a wonderful job over the last couple of 
years. Thank you also to Taryn (Gabby’s mum) 
who remains as Treasurer for the time being 
and congratulations to Jade (Malakai, Maya & 
Yolanda’s mum) who is our secretary for 2023. 
Hope to see more new faces at our next P&C 
meeting.

Big thank you to Pav (Banksi and Roemi’s mum) 
and Abbie (India and Ruby’s mum) for the 
delicious lunch and treat last Friday.

Many thanks 

Geoff Coghlan

PS. If you get the chance could you please 
spend a couple of minutes filling out the parent 
survey on the last page of the newsletter and 
return as soon as possible. Any feedback is 
greatly appreciated.
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR LEARNING 
This week we are focusing on                                 

the PLAYGYM

	 TERM 1 2023
Mar             3	 Netball - Whole School
                  10	 Netball - Whole School
                  17	 Netball - Whole School
                  24	 Netball - Whole School
                  30	 VoSS Cross Country
	 Whole School                 
Apr              6	 LAST day of Term 1

	 TERM 2 2023
Apr            25	 FIRST day of Term 2
Jun            23	 VoSS Athletics Carnival
	 Whole school
                  30	 LAST day of Term 2

	 TERM 3 2023
Jul             18	 FIRST day of Term 3
   28/7 to 15/9 	 Gymnastics Program
	 8 week program commences
Aug             2	 Whole School Photo Day
Sept          22	 LAST day of Term 3

	 TERM 4 2023
Oct              9	 FIRST day of Term 4
Dec           18	 LAST day of Term 4

BUS ROUTINE
If your child’s routine this year is different to 2022 
on any day, such as After School Fun no longer 
running, can you please make sure you send in 
advice of any changes so that we can update 
our list for 2023. Otherwise we will use the routine 
advised in 2022. Thank you :)

BUS INFORMATION
Bangalow Transit Pty Ltd

Pat - 0400 585 331

UPCOMING EVENTS! REMINDERS

Year 5/6 Snow trip EOI and deposit ($200) now 
due.

Student Resources payment of $95 per child now 
due.

Voluntary Contribution of $50 per child or $90 per 
family now due.

If possible please make payments online 
through the school website. If you need any 
assistance please call the office.

IMPORTANT  

Please make sure notes and money are forwarded 
in a sealed envelope with correct money and 
marked with your child’s name & activity. Your child 
should put the money in their class box rather than 
delivering it directly to the office. DON’T forget you 
can pay on-line at www.coorabell-p.schools.nsw.

UNIFORMS
Could all students please 

wear the correct school uniform every day.
School broad-brimmed hat.
School t-shirt with black or green shorts or long 
pants.
School dress (black tights permitted under 
school dress or skirt)
School shoes or joggers
School jumper or plain green.
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SCHOOL NEWS COMMUNITY NEWS

Gracie and Suzu enjoying some lunchtime chess!

Hello Coorabell Hall supporters!

The 52nd Coorabell Flower Show is on the 3rd, 4th 
and 5th March!  

We are so pleased to revive theCoorabell Flower 
show after a hiatus of over 10 years.    It is sure to 
be a fabulous weekend!! 

Daytime fun and flowers  are open to all - 
more details can be found on  Coorabell Hall 
webpage  www.coorabellhall.net 

Evening events are ticketed:-

Tickets for the Friday night LiQuidelic light 
performance are available here LiQuidelic tickets

Tickets for our Saturday night Fundraising 
Dinner amongst the flowers are available here 
Fundraising Dinner

More information on the Sunday night Film Club is 
here Film Club  

Please scroll down to read our latest newsletter.

We hope to see you there at some of the events!

The Coorabell Hall team



Got ideas? Want to join us next time? 

P&C Newsletter   
Coorabell Public School 

27 February 2023

 AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING (so far): 
- Nature playground (sub committee meetings separate from P&C) 
- 2023 events calendar  
- Suggested curriculum enhancing programs (Simon) 
- After care program status 

 CONTACT US  
President: Melissa     

 volunteeratcoorabell@gmail.com 
Canteen Coordinator: Susan 
coorabellcanteen@gmail.com 

ANNOUNCING THE FOLLOWING ROLES FOR 2023: 
President: Melissa Gaskell  
(mum to Mia in Yr 3, Sophia in Yr 1) 
Vice President: Amanda Gorr  
(mum to Atlas in Yr 2) 
Secretary (and creative genius): Jade Kerr  
(Mum to Yolanda, Maya & Malakai)  

WE ARE SEEKING TO FILL: 
Treasurer: can be done passively without even attending 
meetings, or more actively if prefer, strong support and 
handover from previous treasurer  
Canteen Coordinator: meeting attendance not required, light 
weekly admin duties

Before announcing the new team of volunteer 
parents/carers who will take the lead in 2023, we 

would like to  
thank SYBIL ANDERSONS  

for her dedication and long list of achievements 
during her 2 years as President of the P&C. We are 
thrilled that Sybil will continue to actively support 

the P&C albeit not in an elected role.  



 
 

 
              Menu for Friday 03 March 

To order:  Email CoorabellCanteen@gmail.com with your child’s name, year, and  
whether they want meat sauce, vegan sauce, or plain pasta.   

  (Kids with restriction or allergies – please contact Susan directly to discuss options.) 
Ordering deadline is Thursday morning 9 AM – emails after 9 AM will not be received 

 

 

To pay:  Transfer $6 per child to the Canteen: BSB 728 728, Acct 2231 9668. 
   You can pay by the week, or order for the year and save $40.  Email and let us know. 

 

Would you like to Volunteer?  You’ll be famous if you do!   
Email Susan at CoorabellCanteen@gmail.com if you’d like to cook, serve, or ask questions. 

TTEERRMM  11  CCAANNTTEEEENN                                                        $$66  PPEERR  WWEEEEKK,,  OORR  $$118855  FFOORR  TTHHEE  YYEEAARR  ((3377  WWEEEEKKSS))  
  CCAANNTTEEEENN  FFRRIIDDAAYY  MMEENNUU    CCAANNTTEEEENN  FFRRIIDDAAYY  MMEENNUU  

1 
FEBRUARY 03 
Susan & Sybil Sausage sizzle or felafels 6 

MARCH 10 
Myo & Sem 

Fantastic Chef-tastic  
Lunch Magic! 

2 
FEBRUARY 10 
Mary & Petros 

Pita pockets – chicken, 
haloumi, or mushroom 

7 MARCH 17 
Diane & Polly 

Delicious nutritious fill-you-
up food & a treat! 

3 
FEBRUARY 17 
Kerry & helpers 

Spinach Rolls or Sausage Rolls 
from Byron Bay Pies 

8 MARCH 24 
Georgia & Clement BURGERS!!  

4 
FEBRUARY 24 
Pav & Abbie PIZZA WEEK!! 9 MARCH 31 

Tiff & buddy 
Sandwiches,  

veggies and dip 

5 MARCH 03 
Nina & Susan 

Spaghetti w/beef or lentil 
bolognaise & garlic bread! 10 Term 1 break – school closed on Friday 

 



Dear Parents and Carers, 
The following survey is to determine your satisfaction about Coorabell Public School. We are interested to hear from 
you – our engaged and interested parents/carers. The participation in this survey is optional and can be anonymous 
if you prefer.  If you wish to participate could you please submit your responses by 3rd March 2023. 
Thanks for your consideration,     
Geoff Coghlan (Principal) 

 Parent/Carer Survey - Coorabell Public School for 2023 
Purpose:  To determine your opinions/thoughts about our school. This survey should take about 10 minutes to 
complete. 
Privacy Notice:  The information provided by you is being obtained as feedback to improve our school.  
Name  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………(optional) 
To answer these questions, please tick your response.   
 

My child is in year (please circle)  K 1/2 3/4 4/5 5/6 

Question  Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree 
 

Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t 
Know 

My child enjoys going to Coorabell Public School.      

My child feels safe at school.       

The school is well led and managed.      

My child’s classroom teacher is approachable.      

There is a good standard of behaviour at Coorabell 
Public School.  

     

The school is welcoming to the community.      

I would recommend Coorabell Public School to another 
family. 

     

I believe the subjects currently taught at school are 
meaningful and useful to my child’s everyday life. 

     

Please feel free to add any further 
comments:   …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………......................... 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thank you for completing this survey. 

 

Coorabell   Public   School 
   Considerate, Positive, Safe, Learners 

                        Mango Lane, Coorabell, N S W 2479. Tel : 0266847281 Fax 0266847161 

Email: Coorabell-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Web: www.coorabell-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

                                                                                                          


